

NEW HAMPSHIRE DIVISION OF HISTORICAL RESOURCES

State of New Hampshire, Department of Cultural Resources 19 Pillsbury Street, Concord, NH 03301-3570 TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 www.nh.gov/nhdhr 603-271-3483 603-271-3558 FAX 603-271-3433 preservation@dcr.nh.gov

6 February 2015

Patti Osgood Trustees of Tucker Free Library PO Box 688 Henniker NH 03242

Dear Ms. Osgood,

The New Hampshire Division of Historical Resources (DHR) would like to congratulate you on the listing of the Tucker Free Library at 31 Western Avenue in Henniker in the New Hampshire State Register of Historic Places. We would like to recognize your efforts and the property's significance with the enclosed certificate.

We will add you to our mailing list and let you know about future educational programs and technical assistance that may be of interest. The DHR has created a plaque that owners may order to mark listed properties; information on this plaque is enclosed. Another benefit of listing is a complimentary one-year membership to the New Hampshire Preservation Alliance, the state's membership organization dedicated to the preservation of New Hampshire's irreplaceable historic buildings, landscapes and communities.

The DHR has mailed the enclosed press release to major news outlets in the state noting the property's listing to the State Register. Please feel free to use this press release if you would like to announce the listing in your local newspaper as well. The Division publishes the list of State Register properties on our web site with a photo, the property name, street, town, and date of listing. If you have any questions or concerns about this, please give me a call at 603 / 271-6435.

We very much appreciate your stewardship and commitment to preserving an important part of New Hampshire's heritage. As you plan for needed maintenance or changes, staff members at the DHR are always available for questions and assistance. Also enclosed are handouts on rehabilitation standards, and State Register benefits that may be helpful as you maintain your buildings.

As always, please feel free to contact us if we can assist you.

Sincerely,

Mary Kate Ryan

State Survey Coordinator

Encl.

